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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

April 8, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

STATE

AB 557 (Lowenthal)

Yesterday, April 7, the Assembly Transportation Committee approved AB 557. This bill would require vehicles to yield the right-of-way to a public transit bus when it is pulling away from the curb.  The California Transit Association sponsors this bill.  The MTA Board of Directors has a support position on the bill.   

ACR40 (Dymally)

Yesterday, April 7, the Assembly Transportation Committee approved this bill.  This bill would create a Compton Planning and Transportation Project Task Force.  We are continuing to work with Assembly Member Dymally’s office to clarify the scope of work which this task force will be charged.   

AB 1500 (Diaz & Pavley)

Today, April 8, the Assembly Committee on Environmental Safety and Toxic Materials considered AB 1500.  This bill would impose a $1 per barrel fee on petroleum products refined in California and allocate the funds to environmental cleanup and public transportation.  As of this writing, the bill is “on call” and needs two more votes to be passed out of committee.  

If you have any questions regarding this Legislative Brief, please contact Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122.  
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